LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, MARCH 08, 2022
CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Richard Brown and Gene Wier were in attendance along with Treasurer Alison Emmons, Road Master Geoff Burkhart and Secretary Janice Hearne.  The BOS I Meeting began at 7:30 PM.
.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None
BOS I MINUTES FROM FEBRUARY 08, 2022 MEETING:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from the BOS I meeting of February 08, 2022 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  
TREASURER’S  REPORT -  FEBRUARY:  Treasurer Alison Emmons submitted and the BOS reviewed the February Treasurer’s Report.  Alison reported she had researched current interest rates and PLIGIT offers the best rate at .0451%.  The BOS authorized her to move the money FROM the general fund checking account in TRUIST TO the General Fund PLGIT Prime account.
HOSTETTER LETTER RE: ZELENKOFSKE AXELROD LLC:  Mrs. Emmons submitted a letter for BOS review and signatures to allow LDT’s former auditors (Hostetter & Hostetter) to provide 2020 Audit information to the newly appointed auditors (Zelenkofske Axelrod).  The BOS approved the Hostetter letter and the Zelenkofske Axelrod Agreement.  Lou Simone signed the letter and all three supervisors signed the Agreement.

2022 ROAD TURNBACK ANNUAL MAINTENANCE:  The BOS acknowledged receipt of this annual payment.

VERIZON FRANCHISE FEE, 2021 4TH QUARTER PAYMENT:  The BOS acknowledged receipt of the 4th quarter payment for the cell tower.

LIQUID FUELS FUNDS:  Mrs. Emmons explained the Liquid Fuels funds are expected to arrive in 2 weeks or so.  
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – FEBRUARY, 2022:   The Board reviewed Bill Beers’ February report as follows: There were five (5) Building Permits issued; two (2) Building Permits were renewed; one (1) building permit is pending and zero (0) Exempt Storm Water Permits were issued.  Total permit fees collected were $2,403.50.  Five (5) Use and Occupancy permits were issued with five (5) resale U&O’s issued.  A total of seven (7) various construction inspections were conducted.   The Fernwood Bridge cost information continues to be gathered for construction costs and engineering activities related to replacement of the bridge.  A second Zoom call will be held with FEMA and PEMA on March 10, 2022.  Lou Simone will participate in this Zoom Meeting 
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as well.  Geoff Burkhart indicated he would join the meeting as well, but will be dependent on being available.  Richard Brown noted Bill Beers had received a request for a shed permit on the Morales property on Route 41.   
B. ROADMASTER:   Geoff Burkhart gave the following report of recent Township activity: 

Daleville Road:  James Fall, Ralph Bruno and 5 other PennDOT personnel arrived at Daleville Road to search for a buried drainage pipe.  It appears the pipe has been filled in and locating the pipe has been further complicated by widening the road by 2-3 ft. with macadam.  On or about April 1st PennDOT plans to search for the pipe on both sides of the road, repair or replace the pipe and repave.  While on site the PennDOT crew filled pot holes on Daleville Road.  

Ewing Road:  The PennDOT crew looked at the wooden bridge on Ewing Road.  PennDOT MAY remove and replace the bridge, but this will depend on further evaluation.  While in the area PennDOT assessed the stone bridge on Ewing Road at the LDT and Upper Oxford boundary.  A large tree against the bridge has been removed and the hole filled with rip rap.  There was a pot hole on the Upper Oxford side of the bridge and this has also been repaired.

White Horse Road:  Richard Brown asked about White Horse Road and Mr. Burkhart responded Mike Burkhart of PennDOT is “working on it”

Ford F-550 Truck:  The truck bed would not elevate, therefore the truck was taken to Ideal, Inc. for repairs with a new motor installed.
Yellow Truck:  This truck experienced a Turbo malfunction on Rt. 796 and needed to be towed.  Subsequently a new Turbo was located and installed.

Salt Usage and Co-Stars Salt Contract:  Mr. Burkhart noted 100 tons of salt have been applied to the roads so far this year.  The 2022 – 2023 Co-Stars Salt Contract has been completed for 120 Tons.  The salt bins right now can accommodate the initial delivery of 60 tons, acceptance of which will be required by September, 2022.
Downed Trees:  In the last month or so there have been numerous wind storms which brought down several trees.  Mr. Burkhart has assisted the PA State Police with two incidents on Rt. 41 involving a tractor trailer and a truck hauling sheds which were both struck by trees.  In addition the Althouse School Bus Company requested several limbs be removed to prevent damage to their buses.  There are limbs on Wertz Road and on George Strawbridge’s property which need attention.  Richard Brown suggested after the Road Tour, a letter be sent to Mr. Strawbridge regarding the trees if they are indeed on his land.
Transfer Station and Big Loader:  The loader’s brake lights have been repaired, but the flashers remain non-functional.  For now the Kabota should be used for packing at the Transfer Station.  The ice at the Transfer Station required millings to be laid down and additional leveling work will be necessary in the near future.  Additional millings are stored under a tarp at the Transfer Station per MS4 regulations.
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No Parking Signs:  These signs have been ordered and received.  The Winter Maintenance Signs for New Daleville have been ordered and are the same size as the No Parking Signs.
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  None.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  There was no PC Meeting in February. The next PC meeting will be held Tuesday, March 15, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  This meeting will likely be cancelled.  
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in February. The next scheduled meeting for Wednesday, March 16, 2022 has been CANCELLED.
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee did not meet in February.  The next scheduled meeting will be on Tuesday, March 22, 2022 at 7:00 PM.  Diane Henryson will have returned to the area and will preside.
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to update the website and Facebook as necessary.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. LDT MUNICIPAL BUILDING RENOVATIONS:  Gene Wier reported that Tim Cassidy is thankfully on the mend, off crutches and progressing nicely.  Gene Wier noted there is the possibility of a meeting of the Renovations Task Force prior to the HC meeting on March 22nd.  The drain field is still unknown.  Dick Brown feels he has an idea where it might be (possibly at the edge of the parking lot macadam and near the debris pile).  However the EXACT location needs to be determined.  Secretary Hearne was directed to call McGovern to schedule a representative to locate it possibly with the use of a camera.  Goeff Burkhart asked is anyone knew where the snow melt in the drains in the garage bays goes to?  Also there is a pipe in the fourth garage bay, the purpose of which is also unknown.  Secretary Hearne will bring these issues to the attention of the McGovern Representative when he visits.
B. LONDONDERRY MEADOWS CROSSWALK:  Richard Brown reported there has been a little progress on this, but he is still waiting on at least one phone call.  He wrote a letter to PennDOT and is awaiting a response.
C. DIANA SEIP ZONING HEARING BOARD HEARING DECISION:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to ACKNOWLEDGE the Zoning Hearing Board Decision of 03-03-2022 which was to deny the request for variance.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 to accept the Decision.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. AQUA PA WASTEWATER, INC. – National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit Renewal Application:  Spence Andress had filled out the application for the New Daleville Waste Water Treatment Plant (ND WWTP).  The BOS reviewed the application and Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Aqua PA Wastewater Permit Renewal Application as presented.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and 
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the vote was 3-0 to approve.  Lou Simone signed and dated the application.  Secretary Hearne will mail the approved and signed application to Entech Engineering.
B. SIGNAL SERVICE, INC. – Traffic Signal Maintenance Contract Renewal:   Lou Simone explained this Agreement was for 2 years commencing on April 1, 2022.  The yearly contract amount was $275.00.  The BOS reviewed the contract and Lou Simone made a MOTION to
approve the Traffic Signal Maintenance 2 Year Contract renewal.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 in favor.
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE: 
A. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, March 15, 2022 at 7:30 PM   Likely cancelled
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday, March 16, 2022 at 5:30 PM.   Cancelled
C. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, March 22, 2022 at 7:00 PM.

D. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, March 28, 2022.  Will be cancelled except in an emergency.
E. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, April 12, 2022 at 7:30 PM.
PAY BILLS:   All invoices were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.

ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 PM.  The vote was 3-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne

Administrative Secretary
PAGE  
1

